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As we have concluded, many of the allegations in Dr. Candia-Bailey’s twelve-page letter 
are wholly unfounded and do not implicate any employment laws at all.  Indeed, many of 
Dr. Candia-Bailey’s allegations involve complaints regarding her negative performance 
evaluation, interpersonal conflict with co-workers, and rank speculation about administrative 
issues that pre-dated her employment at the University.  In light of the broad allegations, the Board 
requested that we prioritize and address allegations that Dr. Moseley bullied Dr. Candia-Bailey 
and the suggestion that the University failed to accommodate her disability in violation of the 
Americans with Disabilities Act (“ADA”). 

In sum, we find that the University did not fail to accommodate Dr. Candia-Bailey in 
violation of the ADA—on the contrary, the University responded appropriately and timely to 
Dr. Candia-Bailey’s request for accommodation by, among other things, allowing Dr. Candia-
Bailey to work remotely one or two times per month and to use accrued leave if she needed time 
off. 

Moreover, in order to assess Dr. Candia-Bailey’s allegations that Dr. Moseley bullied her 
(and other members of the PAC), we interviewed nineteen employees, including every member of 
the PAC and several employees who reported directly to and worked closely with Dr. Candia-
Bailey and Dr. Moseley.  Indeed, we interviewed the employees we assessed to have the closest 
working relationships with Dr. Candia-Bailey and Dr. Moseley.  No employee reported that they 
had ever witnessed Dr. Moseley bully Dr. Candia-Bailey in PAC meetings or otherwise.  
Moreover, every member of the PAC denied that Dr. Moseley had bullied them.  Lastly, in our 
review of text messages and thousands of emails, we did not find any correspondence sent by Dr. 
Moseley to Dr. Candia-Bailey that we objectively would consider to be bullying.  For these 
reasons, and as further detailed below, the allegations in Dr. Candia-Bailey’s twelve-page letter 
that Dr. Moseley bullied her are unsubstantiated.  

  Dr. Candia-Bailey’s death by suicide is beyond tragic and 
unfortunate for many, including  Dr. Candia-Bailey’s family and University employees who 
clearly cared about her and are devastated by her death.  The University, however, did not fail to 
accommodate Dr. Candia-Bailey in violation of the ADA, and the allegations in her letter that 
Dr. Moseley bullied her are unsubstantiated. 


